Trenton, Florida

May 20, 1991


The Gilchrist County School Board met in special session at the Courthouse on Monday, May 20, 1991 at 6:00 P.M. with the following members present:

Gary Rexroat, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

James E. Vickers

Ronald D. Smith

Carol Hyde

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was  conducted.

AGENDA


The agenda was approved as presented with the addition of 7-A Appointments on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

DELEGATIONS


Mrs. Stewart and Mrs. Newman, parents of Bell Elementary students reported about their children’s undesirable experiences with a teacher at Bell Elementary School.  Mrs. Newman stated that the teacher was Mrs. Peaden – 4th grade teacher at Bell School – when asked who the teacher was by a board member.


Mr. Kevin Smith represented Eddie Geer, a senior at Trenton High School in relation to the graduation ceremony.  After Mr. Smith finished stating his request with background information the Superintendent read the policy in regards to the situation presented.  The policy stated that a student could receive a certificate of completion at the graduation ceremony and complete his required work for a diploma before the next school year begins and receive a regular diploma.  This point of clarification resolved doubts in Mr. Smith’s mind.  Mr. Smith is Eddie Geer’s brother-in-law.


Dr. Jim Surrency, Assistant Superintendent, introduced the Gilchrist County School Advisory Committee.  Mr. Wayne McChesney, Chairman, spoke to the board in relation to concerns pointed out in the committee report.  Mrs. Brenda Thomas gave the report and Mrs. Becky Oder commented also.  SMB #6, Pages 89-93.

The board meeting was adjourned at 6:40 P.M. for Executive Session.

The board meeting reconvened at 7:31 P.M. into regular session.

BELL FFA


Ms. Michelle Walker, Bell FFA Advisor, requested the board to contract with the Tree Corporation of America for buying trees off school board property at Bell School.  John McCraine and Mike Moore, Tree Corporation representatives, gave further explanation.  They stated that they have a horticulturist on staff that would work with the Bell FFA on their project.  The board approved the contract with Tree Corporation of America on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.  The proceeds from selling the trees goes to the Bell FFA.  SMB #6, Page 94.

POLICY HEARING


The board held the public hearing to include policies that were left out of the original policy handbook.  There being no one present to question the new policies, the board approved the new policies on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

PORTABLE BUILDINGS


Dr. Surrency reported to the board that Nassua County had no more portable buildings at this time.

NEW POSITIONS

The Superintendent recommended three new positions as follows:  Bell School – Elementary Music Teacher; Girls P.E. Teacher; Trenton High School – Guidance Data Processor.

A discussion followed concerning Mrs. Clark being left as the Guidance-Data Processor and hire a new guidance person.  A job description for the Guidance-Data Processor is to be developed.  The new position and writing the job description for the Data Processor was approved by the board on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

APPOINTMENT

The board appointed Muriel Cannon to a lunchroom position at Bell on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Ronnie Smith.  Mrs. Cannon had been inadvertently left off the original appointment list.  SMB #6, Page 95.

CHILD TRANSFERS


The child transfers were approved as presented on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  SMB #6, Page 96.

POLICY ON BORROWING FURNITURE AND USE OF LUNCHROOM

This item was tabled until June 4th, 1991 regular meeting.

TRENTON VO. AG. FENCING PROJECT

This item was tabled until June 4th, 1991 regular meeting.

REPORTS


The Gilchrist County School Board will meet at the Bell School Cafeteria at 9:00 A.M. Tuesday, June 4, 1991.  The morning session will be devoted to meeting with the high school teachers from both schools.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business the board adjourned.
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